
Tannach and District Community Council 

Monday 28th November 2022 

7.30pm via Teams 

Minutes 

Present: Emma Sinclair (Chair) 
Holly Forbes (Secretary) 
Steven Sinclair (Member) 
2 members of the public 
 
Apologies: PC Thain, Catriona MacDonald (Treasurer) 
      

1. Welcome 

Emma Sinclair welcomed everyone, thanked them for attending and gave apologies for 

those listed above. Councillors and the ward manager tried to attend but technical issues 

prevented them doing so. 

 

2. Confirmation of last monthly meeting’s draft minutes 

Steven Sinclair proposed, and Emma Sinclair seconded. 

 

3. Actions from previous meeting 

a. Microgrants- Thrumster Parents only needed £110- cheque posted to them. £445 

cheque to go to Newton Hill. 

b. Milton road signs- Roads department open to signage. Need for additional layby 

near Newton Hill woodland highlighted too. 

 

4. Financial Report 

Holly Forbes gave financial report in absence of the treasurer. 

£2316.60 in the bank account currently. 

£115 cheque cashed by the Befrienders. £584 paid to BBM Solicitors for legal work for 

Haster park. £51976 and £32000 deposited into account by Foundation Scotland and SSE 

Beatrice fund. £83989.92 paid to The Highland Council for the Haster park. £30 payment fee 

from Bank of Scotland. 

 

£74 for poppy wreaths to be paid soon, awaiting a receipt. 

£110 cheque yet to be cashed by Thrumster Parents council. 

 

Action: Holly Forbes to get receipts together to apply to village officer fund for grant for 

petrol costs for grass cutting in Haster and Milton. 

 

Emma Sinclair proposed, Steven Sinclair seconded. 

 

5. Letter of support for TCDA 

Chair to write a letter of support for the new Thrumster Hall for Thrumster Community 

Development Association. 

 

 



6. Local issues 

a. Puldagon Farm Shop and Restaurant was awarded Young Business of the Year by the 

Caithness Chamber of Commerce. The community council congratulated them and 

wished them further success in the years to come. 

b. Workshops by local jeweller Kelly Munro have started again at Newton Hill Croft 

house after covid and have been a great success. 

c. Haster play park equipment has been ordered. Work to start early in the new year. 

Community clean up of park earmarked for Christmas holidays. 

Next meeting: Tuesday 31st January 2023 at 7.30pm on Teams. 


